
 

BLUE THUNDER BOOSTERS 
MINUTES FOR AUGUST 24, 2020 

(ROBIN WINTERS’ HOUSE & ZOOM) 

Called to Order:  Meeting called to order in person at Robin’s house & ZOOM at 6:08 p.m. 
 
Attendees:  Ed Powers, Kristin Sayles, Robin Winters, Jenni Ripplinger, Katie Belinson, Sarah Gamble, Becky Giesecke, 
Marci Hartle, James Friesema and Jody Flynn, Ken Downey (via ZOOM), Kevin Cottrell, Tom Bucher 

Secretary’s Minutes:  Secretary’s minutes were sent out, reviewed.  Kristin made a motion for approval, Jenni seconded.  
All directors approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jenni went over the highlights of the treasurer’s report.  Jenni highlighted the golf outing was 
profitable and will finalize numbers for the next meeting.  Manually worked the credit card machine for golf outing 
yesterday.   

The machine for concessions is being coordinated with Angela for cancelation. 

Remaining Treasurer’s Report was gone over.  A motion was made by Katie and seconded by Sarah.  All directors 
approved.  The report was filed for audit. 

A.D. Report:  Jody advised that Middle School cross county has started with 22 boys and 20 girls, it was the only sport 
that was happening for fall.   
 
Marci to get information to Ken regarding masks for Central Middle School.   
 
Six sports currently taking place, girls and boys golf, girls and boys swim and girls and boys cross country.  Reminder to 
coaches to tell parents to wear masks at events.  Due to COVID-19, nothing else to report by Jody. 
 
Sarah mentioned that our water is going to be expiring and that we could donate it.  We will set it out at the cross 
country meet and somebody could put a sign on it that it was donated by the Thunder Boosters. 
 
Committee Reports:  

Membership:  None. 
 
Scholarship:  Katie did get a picture from Marci at the last meeting regarding scholarship given. 

 
Merchandise:  Marci thanked, Ed, Jacki, Jenni and Skyler for working the merchandise trailer for Buchannan 
Street Stroll.  Face masks went over very well.  And thank you to Kevin for taking care of the trailer for the event. 
 
Needing to have people work for 8-4 p.m. on the 2nd of September and 10-6 on the 3rd of September for 
yearbook day.  Also, Marci mentioned she could sell staff merchandise from 11-2 that day.  Jody to send to staff 
regarding merchandise sales.   
 
Did not know if we wanted to do Stroll on State.  Possible dates were September 13th, 1-6 p.m. and October 4th 
10-4 p.m.  We can see how our merchandise sells and see if we want to reorder anymore.   



 
Gina is the person who sets up Stroll on State. 

 
 Concessions:  Sarah reported that Maria at Apollo expected us to cancel event.  We were not charged any fee 
because we did not put down a deposit. 
 
 BCMS:  Jody reported on behalf of Ken that other than cross country nothing new to report 
 
Fundraising/Social Activities:  Becky and Jenni were very happy regarding turn out of golf outing.  They had 50 golfers 
and 13 sponsors.  Thank you to Becky and Jenni for putting this all together was made by all at the meeting.  Becky to 
send out thank you cards to our sponsors.   
 
Next golf outing is scheduled for June 25th, 2021. 
 
Thunderfest – Sarah mentioned due to COVID-19, this event was cancelled.   
 
Old Business:    None. 

New Business:  None 
 
Adjournment:   Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Robin and seconded by Kristin. 
 
 

*Next meeting scheduled for October 26th, 2020, location to be determined*  
 

 

 

 


